


Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting


Meeting Minutes


05/22/02





The meeting convened at 7:30 PM at Iris Bond’s House





Attendance:  Richard Samp, Burt Bostwick, Iris Bond, Helen Duval, Katrine Pendleton, Benny Parker, Bill Schwab, Bobbie Hays, Mel Chamowitz





Welcome:  Welcome and introductions were made to the new Executive Committee members.  





Presentation From John Albrittain:  John Albrittain has been asked by Arlington County to present his plans for two new houses that require variance applications on Wakefield Street to the OGCA Executive Committee.  John has been hired by the owner of two lots on Wakefield Street to build two houses.  The variance John is requesting puts the houses in the same zoning parameter as the original neighborhood changing the lots from R-10 to R-6.  The new houses would have less side yard than in an R-10 zoned house.  The Executive Committee told John that support of the variance was 'subject to' feedback from impacted neighbors.  The committee also asked John to include contact information for OGCA in the information that was provided to neighbors.





Treasurer's Report-Benny Parker: 


The financial total of the OGCA is $958.02 minus expenses of $394.00, which puts the current OGCA balance at 563.33.


There are a total of 104 members.


As a way to raise funds, the OGCA is prepared to offer a lifetime membership for $100.00.  The intent is to increase the revenue of the civic association.    


The Treasurer will look into making the OGCA a 501c (3) not for profit organization.


Other ways to increase revenue will be discussed in the fall.


Need to consider taking ads for the newsletter.





Secretary’s Report –Katrine Pendleton


Minutes of Prior Meeting – Minutes for the meeting of April 18, 2002 were reviewed and approved as written. 


Will continue to work on the OGCA directory.  Bobbie Hays and Bill Schwab will meet and provide the Secretary with updated lists.





Conservation Report- Helen Duval


Helen Duval now needs to develop a Conservation Report using the results of the recently completed survey, for the OGCA.  She has assembled a team of people to help her in writing the report that includes, Burt Bostwick, Iris Bond, Denise Chavett, Nils Marquardt, and Richard Samp. Helen is also considering asking Woody Hays.


The objective for the conservation report is to have a meeting where the writing tasks are divided and set deadlines for a first draft of the report.


Helen is a representative for the OGCA on a committee that is looking into the noise pollution of aircraft.  





Block Captains –


There are only six more blocks to go to find Block Captains


The County has been so impressed with our Block Captain system that they want to discuss to see if they can replicate it in other neighborhoods.





President’s Report – Burt Bostwick 


Email newsletter.  The OGCA needs to put out a new email newsletter containing information on the following items:


Block captains


Seniors In Action


The new weight center at Madison


Info from the Snag about what is going on at the Nature Center 


Update on new water pipes on Old Glebe Road





 Recap of the Membership Meeting


Better at the Nature Center, there were bad acoustics at the Madison Center.


Consider next meeting at Nature Center or Library of Madison Center.


Overall the meeting went well. 





Recap of Neighborhood Day


Execution and organization was excellent for not a great turnout.


Thanks to Bill Schwab and Bobbie Hays as well as everyone else for all of their hard work.


Think about having the tour of Ft. Ethan Allen at the end of the event, next year—it stole people from the event.


Consider a different time next year


Have the fire engine at the beginning of the event.


New Business


Neighborhood Watch- Bill Schwab will run the idea of a NHW up the flagpole to see if block captains are interested in starting one on their block.  NHW works best if there is an issue to address in the neighborhood.


Madison Events – consider having a BBQ and Blues fest or something in the fall.  Also included in the event will be tours of the Madison Center.


Friends of Ft. Ethan Allen – The Arlington Heritage Alliance has formed a Friends of Ft. Ethan Allen subcommittee.  If you are interested in the organization contact:  Laura Bobeczko, at 703-241-0626 or lauralbobeczko@aol.com


Social - Bobbie Hays to contact Nancy Albrittain about getting involved in a social event for the OGCA.





New Business 


Next Executive Committee Meeting –Wednesday, May 22, 2002 at Helen Duval’s House at 7:30 PM.


Summer Meeting - The OGCA Executive Committee will not meet in July or August and will reconvene in September.





Other 


No other business was raised.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 PM.


